At the Ordinary General Meeting of Llanfihangel Aberbythych Community Council held on Monday 25 July 2016 at 7pm at

 Carmel Hall 

PRESENT
Cllr
MJ Thomas (Chairman)

 

Cllrs.    AOJames, GA Stephens, EL Hopkins 



            J Walters, A Thomas & TM Digby 



E Bowen

Clerk to Council

COUNTY COUNCILLOR

Cllr.  Cefin Campbell.

APOLOGIES
 FOR ABSENCE

01.03.16
 Cllrs
ML Trevor, JH Roberts & B Griffiths

CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMARKS

02.03.16

Chairman welcomed everybody to the meeting and thanked councillors for attending.

PRESENTATION TO PAST COUNCILLOR

03.03.16

Clerk had spoken to Mr Meirion Williams and he apologised that he would be unable to attend tonight's meeting due to work commitments.  He asked if Clerk would hand the plate to Cllr M Digby and Meirion Williams would then collect in due course.  Mr Meirion Williams asked the clerk to thank the council on his behalf for the presentation of a plate.  Clerk forgot plate at home, therefore will arrange with Cllr Digby as regards the delivery of the plate.

DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL INTERESTS

04.03.16

There were no declarations of personal interests.

POLICING MATTER                                                                                                        05.03.16                                                                                                                                        Officer Roger Anthony had been informed by Clerk, but was not present at the meeting.  Cllr Stephens raised concern on the speed of traffic travelling through the village of Milo and wished clerk to contact PCSO Roger Anthony to voice his concern.  Also Cllr Walters wished clerk to follow up on the issue in the village of Carmel that was recently discussed with the officer.

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 27 JUNE 2016                                                                                                                                          06.03.16                                                                                                                                         The minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting of Llanfihangel Aberbythych Community Council held on 27 June 2016 were distributed prior to the meeting.  It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed, that they were a true and correct record and should be signed by the chairman.

MATTERS ARISING  

07.03.16

There were no matter that were raised from the minutes.

COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS 

08.03.16

Cllr Campbell reported on the following:

Carmarthenshire County Council are changing the way the housing system is being rented to tenants as the points system will come to an end.  The new system taking place will be called the banding system and the criteria for these will be as follows:

All tenants that are entered on the register for housing needs will have to have some form of connection with Carmarthenshire and will need to have a close family connections with the county.

There will be 2 band categories:

Band A – Priority will be given to homelessness or if too many people live in one house or downsizing, where the house it too big in some circumstances.

Group B – Priority will be given to low income families and ex-service men.  

Cllr Campbell asked the views of Community Councillors so that he could report back to County level.  Councillors seemed to think that this system would be fairer than the old system and were happy to see the change taking place.

Cllr Campbell also mentioned that CCC Chairman Emlyn Dole had met with officials who have been discussing the reorganisation of  local government and this is not going to happen for at least 10 years.  Therefore Carmarthenshire will continue as it is for the foreseeable future.

Cllrs wished Cllr Campbell to follow up on what has happened to the café at Pembre County Park which apparently is know closed to the public.


CORRESPONDENCE

09.03.16

A.
Clerks & Councils Direct magazine.

B.
The Clerk magazine.

C.
Speed Counter Report on A476.  This was circulated to councillors at the meeting and 
was noted quite clearly from the report that motorist travel over the speed limits at these 
locations.  Clerk to respond to Mr McEvoy noting this.

PLANNING

10.03.16


OUTLINE PLANNING APPLICATION




E/34126
One residential dwelling (local needs) at land adjacent to 




Lexington Court, Milo, Ammanford for Mr & Mrs Davies.












No objection.

PAYMENT & ACCOUNT

11.03.16                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  


Felingwm Pottery – Plate for Past Councillor Meirion Williams - £48.00


Cashbook balance on 25 July 2016


Current Account

              1126.05

            Business Saver A/C

              4133.77 


Clerks Gratuity Account
             1,979.57

It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that the statement of accounts is accepted.        

DISCUSS PROCEDURES FOR REPLACING THE CLERK                                                                12.03.16  

Clerk had made some clarifications with One Voice Wales regarding the procedure of replaying the clerk of the Community Council.     One Voice Wales recommended that all councillors are involved in the process, therefore the chairman explained that he and  Cllr Mair Trevor had met with Clerk to discuss the issues, which needed to be addressed.

Due to the high cost of placing an advert in the Carmarthen Journal it was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that we would place an advert in the Lloffwr, One Voice Wales website (which is free of charge) on Llanfihangel Aberbythych Website and on local noticeboards.

The advert will appear at the beginning of September and the closing date will be on Monday 19 September.  At our September meeting all members will discuss and decided how many will be short-listed for the post and a date for the interviews will be decided on the evening.                                                                                                                                           

QUESTIONS      
                                                                                                          13.03.16    

EH
None

TS
The past clerk Mr Peter Stringer has passed away recently.  Cllr Thomas attended the 
funeral.  Cllr Stephens proposed that the Community Council should contribute towards 
“Gardens of Gambia” in his memory.  It was proposed, seconded and unanimously 
agreed that the Community Council would send a cheque for the some of £25.00.  


A member of Milo village Mr William Lewis will be celebrating his 100th birthday on 12 
September.  It would be nice to send him a card from the Community Council.  It was 
proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that the Clerk would send a card of 
congratulation.  Mr Lewis is a resident of Cartref Aelybryn, Heol Penybanc, Rhydaman.

 CC
None

JW
Could we please follow up the Highways department as nothing has been done as regards 
the pool of water on road surface near Bwlchau farm.  Clerk to follow up.

AT
None

MD
None

